
Pastoral Letter -   
September 2021 

Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

In my last Pastoral Letter back in June, I noted that Presbytery planning 

changes were in the pipeline, and have since spoken briefly about the roadmap for 

the production of a new Presbytery Mission Plan (Sunday Worship 12 Sept). I want 

to take the opportunity to  ensure all folk involved in any way with GMC, know of 

these changes, so future change does not come as a surprise. I would encourage 

you to speak with the Elders of the church, as the Kirk Session has been kept 

abreast of discussions over the past months, and also speak to me about both your 

hopes and concerns for the future. 

Change IS coming to the Church of Scotland, and the church in Scotland—of 

that there is no doubt. But rather than something to fear, I believe it is a time where 

God will stir those who actively want to be part of the ecclesia—the people of God. 

Perhaps we are now realising that we are not in the centre of society (and haven’t 

been for a long-long time!), and are rather wandering in the wilderness. Is this the 

time we are called to seek God? Seek Him in our personal devotional and prayer 

time? Seek Him 

together in our times 

of worship and times 

of gathered prayer? I 

believe so. 

But for that to 

become a reality the 

people of God need 

to respond to the call 

of Christ upon their 

hearts. Jesus asks 



when you come to Him in repentance for you to follow, to take up your cross and 

to go and make disciples. There is a need to focus on the work of the church—in 

that when our hearts are truly changed we desire to serve one another and then 

those outside of the church. And to be honest, I wonder how well the church is 

being served? 

The pandemic and time outside of gathering as God’s children has taken its 

toll on the church and it still does, but I am genuinely wondering if the people of 

GMC desire a future as a gathered church? I am praying for God’s guidance and 

ask you all to do so. Ask, what does God want of me in relation to GMC? What is 

he asking of you in terms of Presbytery change—what do you hear Him saying? 

What does the shape of Gospel ministry look like in the city of Dunfermline? 

Perhaps these are not questions you want to consider, but would rather just 

come and receive worship at this time. I get that, but know change is coming and 

there is no guarantee there will be a Gillespie Memorial Church in the heart of 

Dunfermline in the future. 

Yet, we have vision for our work in the town—Youth Ministry, GM3 serving 

those in need, drop in café with a remit alongside the work of GM3. I would love 

GMC to be an equipping church—a place where people find good grounding in 

the Bible, with tools for leading a Christ filled life that not just grows depth in faith, 

but equips them to effectively share the Good News. But perhaps these are my 

visions. What are yours? What is God saying to you? 

Another thought I have been pondering is that I believe the church is spending 

time in the wilderness. In Exodus, God was preparing Israel to go into the 

promised land. He was waiting for the people’s hearts to be right. More often than 

not they wanted to go back. They turned away from Him time and again. Didn’t 

fully trust and wanted the old ways back. But God knew their hearts and waited 

until as a people they were changed, waited until their leaders were ready, their 

hearts were ready. Then a new leader, Joshua took them into the promised land.  

I wonder, is God taking the church on such a journey, weeding out those 

indifferent to Him, waiting for new leaders to come to the fore, the old to drop by 

the wayside? None of this is easy, and there are more questions than answers. 
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Below are consolidated financial figures for the first 7 months of 2021 with 2020 

comparison. The roof / gable end work has been completed at a cost of £8,400 with 

£3,440 raised from congregation offerings  plus £2,000 grant received. The costs will 

show in the September accounts. If you would like to make an offering or indeed a  

further offering for this work, please do so through the office. 

Report on Finances for 7 months to end July 2021 

      2021    2020 

Income:     £55,357   £55,913 

(Income Breakdown) 

Free Will Offering Envelopes:     4,855      5,286  
Standing Order Offering:   30,046    24,182 
Open Plate & Other Offering:     10,600      4,161 
Hall Usage Income:     -2,880 (refund)     3,447 
Other income, grants  
and gift aid reclaim:    12,582   £18,837   
Expenditure:      £65,679   £57,842  

Surplus / Deficit:    -£10,323   -£ 1,929 

So I ask you to pray and listen. I ask you acknowledge the change coming to 

our church, and get involved. Support your leaders in prayer, and with your time 

and your gifts as we seek to understand the future for our GMC family. 

 

Your servant in Christ,    Pastor Mike 



‘STUFF

The mission of GMC ministry to us and our community needs: 

¶ PRAYER: will you pray for opportunities to change lives for Jesus? 

¶ PEOPLE: will you participate by offering some of your time each week or 

month? 

¶ POUNDS: will you make a regular offering to the work of our church? 


